
 
  

  Agenda: Parent Council   

Date:  Friday 28th March 2025 Start Time  9am  

Location:  Buglawton Primary 
School 

End Time  10am  

 In Attendance   

Staff   Alison Kennerley  Y 

Reception  Rowan McLeod Y 

Year 1  Lauren Bell  N 

Year 2  Sarah Dale Y 

Year 3  Sarah Harris  N 

Year 3  Timea Gergely N 

Year 4  Amy Jervis Y 

Year 5  Rose Sudnik  N 

Year 6  Emma Gardner Y 

  

Raised by  Agenda Item & Discussion  Comments/Action  Lead  

AK Welcome   
Introductions & apologies 
 

   

AK Actions from last meeting There were no outstanding actions from the last 
meeting.  

 

YR New menu – catering by 
Buglawton Primary School 
following the cease in trading 
of CE Catering. 

Tried to keep items from previous menu and 
introduce new things. School council consulted; 
tomato pasta highlighted as one that was not 
liked. There will be plain pasta options. Fillings 
for sandwiches and jacket potatoes chosen on 
the day.  
Booking Tuesday lunch seems to be a challenge 
– technical issue to be resolved.  
Questions raised around the menu – some year 
groups don’t like Quorn. The menu will be under 
review over the summer term.  
 
Reminder added to the newsletter about 
booking school dinners in advance. It would be 
helpful if parents reminded their children in 
advance what they were having each day. 

AK 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LB 
Parents 

 Snacks – ordering online Could it be ordered online on the day? AK spoke 
about how it would be difficult to monitor and 
know who had money on their accounts etc. 
School would like to be completely cashless. It 

 



was discussed how taking snack and lunch 
orders take away from learning in the classroom. 

Y5 Sports tournaments – 
concerns around performance 
and preparedness at 
tournaments 

Discussion around raising the profile of sports 
within school. AK spoke about how we are trying 
to improve this – curriculum time, extra-
curricular clubs but some challenges around Mr 
Monkman being needed to supervise lunchtimes 
so doesn’t have the capacity to run sports during 
lunchtimes. Suggestions of organising friendly 
matches with other school teams so that 
children can experience competition and 
working as a team.  

AK to 
speak to 
AR 

Y3 Parking – Inconsiderate and 
dangerous parking around 
school 

Drives being blocked, are we utilising the Church 
House enough? Is it possible to have a lollipop 
person, reduced speed limit? AK spoke about 
challenges we face with improving parking. Pick 
up on a Thursday is a challenge because an 
event at the Church finishes at a similar time.  
 
Check if the advert for Lollipop person is still live. 
Involve Safety Stars in safer parking.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AK 
 

 PTA events Easter Egg Hunt – There is a level of 
disappointment that there is not an Easter Egg 
Hunt and it has been replaced with an Easter 
Raffle. If any parents are disappointed, they 
could become a member of the PTA and support 
the events. We need more volunteers. 
Summer Fair – if there is a lack of volunteers, 
year 6 could run a fair during the day for the 
children. The children will design the games and 
run the stalls. Parents signing up to the events in 
advance would help the events to run 
successfully.  
 
Share jobs and expectations with parents 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AK/PTA 

 

  

  

  

  


